
Muriel A. Truett 

 

 

 

September 4 2023 

Dear Sirs: 

   Notice of Public Hearing – Planning Commission 

   Petaluma Senior “Mobile home” Park Overlay District 

   Tuesday September 12 2023 

One – Please note that “Mobile home” is a misnomer – Once a Manufactured house is moved 
into a Park (Senior or otherwise) I believe it cannot be moved elsewhere.  Once the house is no 
longer occupied for any reason, it has to be destroyed on site, and then taken to a place that will 
accept it for recycle or ground fill!  I believe that the name ”Mobile home” should be changed 
forever to “Manufactured Home” to give it it’s true meaning. 

First – where did the suggestion (80 percent to 20 percent, senior to family) terminology come 
from?  Certainly not from any person now living in a designated senior occupied resident(s) only 
park; perhaps suggested by an owner or onsite management team?  We believe that having a 
mixed occupancy park would give the owner(s) a wedge to then convert the park to all ages and 
mixed owner occupied and/or rental units. 

Secondly – If the 80/20 concept is accepted, which I sincerely hope NOT, then there should be a 
minimum age limit- i.e.: no person younger than 18 years of age. 

Thirdly – Will the rent control system, now in place in Petaluma, Sonoma and California still be 
valid?  I believe at this time as we are actively fighting for a “rent control” plan that is simple and 
not based on an ambiguous “percentage of ….” “Or whatever is lower …” and not more than 
eight percent of one or the other. The law should be in simple terms and placed at no more 
than a reasonable three percent each calendar year. The $25-50.00 increase in land rent, each 
year, negates whatever increase we receive on social security; at the moment I pay out over 
half on land rent and other park expenses of my income from social security.  

I appreciate, and I’m sure other residents of the Parks do too, that you are planning for this 
amendment, but it must be very simple and clear to read, and be in the best interest of seniors, 
who always struggle with income and expenses and barely make it through a month without 
sacrificing to have a lunch or dinner because there is no money left in their wallet(s). 

 

Sincerely 



 

Muriel A Truett 

 

September 7th 2023 

 

To: 

City of Petaluma Planning Division 

11 English Street 

Petaluma, CA 94952 

 

Via email – uorozco@cityof Petaluma.org 

 

 





Dear Petaluma Planning Commission,

My name is Nickola Frye and I live in the Petaluma Estates Mobilehome Park. I am also
on the Petaluma Senior Advisory Committee and am a member of the Board of
Directors of Rebuilding Together Petaluma.

I have lived in Petaluma since 1970 and moved to my current home approximately 15
years ago. Living in this community has afforded me security and safety, while giving me
neighbors who are active and involved in maintaining a sense of closeness and caring.

Recently, due to the change in the attitude of the owner and manager of the park, we
have all experienced unnecessary retaliation and the sudden loss of the joy of living in
our own community.

I am writing to express my strong support for the Mobile Home Park Senior Overlay
proposal. Senior mobile home parks provide affordable housing options for many
residents, fostering a sense of community and stability.

This overlay will protect the seniors who reside in the parks, these valuable resources,
ensuring fair treatment for residents while maintaining the character of our
neighborhoods. It's a step in the right direction toward housing equity for all, especially
seniors. I urge you to approve this vital initiative for the betterment of our community.

Sincerely,

Nickola Frye
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